Rotary Board Meeting
8/18/2021
Members in Attendance: Gina Newman, Nancy Leonhard, Roy Smith, Jerry Wilson, Inez Patterson, Martha Ray Sartor, Doug Shackelford, Bob Joiner 
Gina Newman called the meeting to order at 11:13 am.
Roy moved for a motion of the minutes, Martha seconded, all members approved.
Gina started with a thank you for who attended the Rotary Round Table District Training on August 16. We had 9 members in attendance. 
Membership Report: Matthew Carroll has been added as an additional member for our club. He is sponsored through Chris Fleischmann. Ali made a motion to approve, Inez seconded, all members in favor approved. Bob Scott is also approved as a new member and was sponsored by Martha Ray Sartor. 
Nancy announced we have new signs to place outside of our service projects. She asked for approval to pay for this. Inez made a motion to approve the fee for $118…. Jerry seconded. 
Gina reported that we need to figure out how to pay for our speakers’ and guests’ meals, as not all members are paying for the meals ahead of time. Roy onted that this might solve itself with cashflow of paying members over time as they are not able to attend for meals. The Board agreed that the guests should be paid for by the members that bring their guests, and speakers will be covered through the long-term members meal stipend. 
Gina reported her concern for our scholarship funding as we move forward. She stated that she and Doug have been working together for ideas about fundraising with Knights of Columbus. We need to come up with a fundraiser for scholarships. Doug brought up having a Bingo night with the Knights of Columbus as an option.
Bob presented the financial report. Net income is up compared to 2020 as we are collecting meal money again; however, we discussed the need to be proactive towards discovering new fundraising ideas for the Charitable and Education (C&E) Fund. We are currently committed to $7,000 per semester in scholarships but only bring in about one hundred dollars each month through the raffle. The surplus meal funds have been transferred to C&E in the past but there should be a hesitancy to become dependent on these funds to guarantee our scholarship commitments. A bingo night was discussed as a fundraising idea.
Martha Ray made a motion to approve the minutes, Doug seconded, all members in favor. 
Gina reported that we need a chairman for Red Apple Ball. Depends on the time of year, we are hoping Scott Morgan can be here. We also need two chairmen for Egg your Yard. 
The board discussed having socials in the fall. Inez recommended having an outdoor event. Options discussed included possibly a marshmallow roasting in the fall at Camp Aldersgate. Another opportunity that was shared was Rotary Brew that will be held in Hillstation in Kavanaugh in the fall.
As all agenda items were addressed, Gina asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting. Ali made a motion, Bob seconded. All members approved. The meeting was adjourned at 11:53 am. The next Board meeting will be held September 15th at CHI St. Vincent in the Terrace Room. 
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